
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 25 September 2003 

12. COMMUNITY SECRETARY’S REPORT 
 
 The Board decided to refer the following items to a seminar meeting and that members of the Police 

and Transit New Zealand be invited to attend: 
 
 1. Daniels Road intersection changes. 
 
 2.  Pedestrian crossing on Innes Road at Mairehau shops. 
 
 Board members also requested a report on the St Albans toilets in relation to the start date for 

construction and the lighting. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


